The City Council of the City of Princeton, Iowa met for a Regular meeting on Thursday, May 12, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. Mayor Kernan presided. Roll Call: Present: Stutting, Woomert, Phares, McDonough, Wolfe. Motion to approve consent agenda was made by Stutting and seconded by Woomert. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC.

MAYOR COMMENTS:
Mayor Kernan started by sharing his monthly railroad update stating that they are not permanently closing the Chestnut St crossing, just temporarily during construction to raise the tracks. The tracks must be raised due to the 100-year flood mark. Mayor Kernan asked MRT Liaison McDonough how long the engineering would be good for the trail and if she had been in contact with DOT about the widening of highway 67. McDonough stated the engineering lasts for 10 years and there would be a meeting on Monday May 16, Kernan stated he would be in attendance if she would like him to.
PENDING BUSINESS:
Council McDonough started by sharing information her and Public Works foreman went over regarding the ARPA rules. Princeton has decided the top priority would be reimbursing water meter purchases with the allocated dollars and then relining the sewer at 3rd and 4th street. The second priority would be road repairs, starting with 5th St. anything else will be used for River Drive.
NEW BUSINESS:
Council discussed with Police Chief Carsten the costs of other options to replace him after retirement. Carsten shared 3 very different options, ultimately council has decided to post the job in hopes to hire a new Chief. Chair of Policy and Admin Council Phares and Co-Chair of Public Safety Council Wolfe start the hiring process by narrowing the applications so they entire council can interview top candidates. Mayor Kernan thanked Chief Carsten for his years of service. Chief Carsten will have a retirement party May 27 from 3-6 p.m. at the Boll’s Community Center.
PLANNING AND ZONING:
Planning and Zoning chair Tim Ruser shared that they have received the preliminary plat from Hollows of Collins View, and they have been turned over to the city engineers. Ruser also shared he plans to meet with Bi-state and start new land use maps.
RESOLUTION:
A motion was made by Stutting to approve RESOLUTION 2022-07, A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING CITY CLERK TO MAKE INTERFUND TRANSFERS FOR FISCAL YEAR 21/22 and was seconded by McDonough. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC

A motion was made by Stutting to approve RESOLUTION 2022-08, A RESOLUTION APPROVING APPLICATON AND AGREEMENT FOR USE OF HIGHWAY RIGHT-OF-WAY and was seconded by Wolfe. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC

ORDINANCES:
A motion was made by Stutting to approve reading one of ordinance 03-2022, AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF PRINCETON, IOWA and was seconded by Woomert. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC

A motion was made by Woomert to waive readings two and three of ordinance 03-2022, AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF PRINCETON, IOWA and was seconded by Stutting. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC

A motion was made by Woomert to adopt ordinance 03-2022, AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF PRINCETON, IOWA and was seconded by Stutting. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC

REPORT OF COMMITTEES:
Public Safety – Council Woomert shared that Council Wolfe put on a CPR training class for the new Tiki Bar Captain, which brought up discussion about the new docks that were promised by the owners of the Tiki bar, council agreed the clerk needed to send a letter to the owners and see what the plan is.
Park Board – Council Wolfe shared the park board hosted an Easter egg hunt ant it was a great turn out. Wolfe also shared that they are going forward with getting 3 bids for the dog park fence, she shared that there may be an issue with the placement of the merry-go-round and asked council to consider moving it. Council stated they need to have more discussion about that topic. The Park Board will have a work session on May 21, 2022
I-80 Bridge  – Council McDonough shared she attended a meeting Wednesday night about the new I80 bridge construction and the information received was the following: 1967 original bridge build, this does not meet a variety of current transit and environmental (river) standards. There are 7 alternative bridge concepts being considered for transit, 4 clover leaf considerations in IL. All project information and recording of Wednesday’s public meeting is on the website. Public comment received by May 25 will be included in the public meeting record.
Community Center – Council Stutting shared the community center met with the Yoga Group and they have a plan to start a donation box going forward. Stutting also shared the free sign that was donated when the digital sign was purchased is ready and will cost roughly $875 to install. Mayor Kernan asked Stutting to use the approximate $10,000 to replace the air conditioner and furnace.
Summerfest – Council Phares shared that summer fest bagged 127 bags of cans which is the most that has ever been done at one time and there was a great turn out for the poker run, raising roughly $1,500. The Pitts Stop helped the poker run fundraiser and would like to continue to help for summerfest. 
CLOSING COMMENTS:
With nothing further to discuss the meeting adjourned at 7:31 p.m.

Approved:
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